

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are delighted to have the opportunity to teach your child in 2017. The children have all made a wonderful start to Kindergarten! We have been impressed at how comfortable they are in their new environment, with many of them choosing to play out with "the big kids" in other parts of the school during break time from the first day.

This year, there will be 3 Kindergarten classes. KD taught by Mrs Clare Dunn, KW taught by Mrs Cathy West and K/1F taught by Mrs Natalie Fairweather. The classes will maintain a close relationship and will join together for many activities, along with eating and playing together outside of the classroom.

Your child, \_\_\_\_\_ has been placed in Mrs West's class for the 2017 school year. Please bring your child along to the KW classroom on Monday morning to hang up his/her bag to be ready for the day.

A reminder that our first break of the day is "Crunch and Sip" time. During this time, students throughout the school have a short break where they eat some fruit or vegetables and drink water. Please ensure that your child has something packed in their lunchbox specifically for "Crunch and Sip" and that there is water inside your child's refillable water bottle.

The children have been good at remembering to wear their hats each day. They will now be able to keep their hats in their tote trays to keep track of them easily. Please make sure that ALL of your child's belongings are labelled. This includes lunch boxes, lids, jumpers, hats and water bottles.

A timetable will be sent home next week to let you know when to dress your child in sports uniform, when library day is, and our other class routines. You will also receive notification of your child's sports house.

**Helpers in the Classroom:** We welcome, and greatly appreciate assistance in our classrooms. If you, a friend or a relative are able to help out some time, please do let us know. We will let you know appropriate timeslots for helping on the timetable we send out next week. Any person coming in to help out at school needs to undertake a Working With Children's Check. This can be applied for online through the NSW GOV website.

**Kindergarten Website:** The Kindergarten website will soon be active. Please log on to the school website and navigate to the Kindergarten website where you will find several photographs of our first week at school in our blog. The blog will be updated regularly so that you can gain an insight into your child's day at school. The Kindergarten website is also where you can submit absentee notes, send a message to your child's teacher and view any notes sent home.

**School App:** Please make sure that you have downloaded the school app as it is a great way to keep up to date with school news. Please refer to the school website for instructions on how to do this, and don't hesitate to ask should you have any problems.

The Broulee P & C Fundraising Facebook page is a good way of keeping up with what is happening in relation to the Parents and Citizens Association and the fundraising group within our school. They are always open to new members and ideas should you be at all interested. Our wonderful canteen, **Bengello Bites** also has a facebook page to keep you up to date with what is on offer in the canteen. They too are also appreciative of helpers.

**The Scoop:** Our school newsletter 'The Scoop' is sent out electronically every Tuesday to keep you up to date with what is happening throughout the school. If you are not receiving it, please do contact the front office.

Going Home Arrangements: Please find attached a 'Going Home' arrangements slip where you can let us know your child's going home arrangements. Please record if you usually collect your child at the front or back gate, if they catch a bus home with siblings or a bus buddy, or when and where they attend After School Care. At the end of each day we do our best to ensure your child is placed in the correct line, depending upon their arrangements. If you have a last minute change to plans please call the school office on 44716120 before 2:30pm to ensure your child receives their message on our afternoon 'message board' which is taken around to each class. We appreciate you returning this slip <u>as soon as possible</u> to ensure a smooth transition after school.

Please do let us know of any food allergies, health issues or any changes at home that may impact upon your child so that we can be supportive at school. Please don't hesitate to chat to us or send a message via the Kindergarten website, or leave a message at the front office for us to contact you if you wish to discuss anything with us.

Warm regards, Clare Dunn, Cathy West and Natalie Fairweather. 3/02/17

\*\*\*IMPORTANT\*\*\* Please do not send any nuts in your child's lunch, this includes peanut butter. Thank you for your understanding.



Dear Parents and Carers,

We are delighted to have the opportunity to teach your child in 2017. The children have all made a wonderful start to Kindergarten! We have been impressed at how comfortable they are in their new environment, with many of them choosing to play out with "the big kids" in other parts of the school during break time from the first day.

This year, there will be 3 Kindergarten classes. KD taught by Mrs Clare Dunn, KW taught by Mrs Cathy West and K/1F taught by Mrs Natalie Fairweather. The classes will maintain a close relationship and will join together for many activities, along with eating and playing together outside of the classroom.

Your child, \_\_\_\_\_ has been placed in Mrs Dunn's class for the 2017 school year. Please bring your child along to the KD classroom on Monday morning to hang up his/her bag to be ready for the day.

A reminder that our first break of the day is "**Crunch and Sip**" time. During this time, students throughout the school have a short break where they eat some fruit or vegetables and drink water. Please ensure that your child has something packed in their lunchbox specifically for "Crunch and Sip" and that there is water inside your child's refillable water bottle.

The children have been good at remembering to wear their hats each day. They will now be able to keep their hats in their tote trays to keep track of them easily. Please make sure that ALL of your child's belongings are labelled. This includes lunch boxes, lids, jumpers, hats and water bottles.

A timetable will be sent home next week to let you know when to dress your child in sports uniform, when library day is, and our other class routines. You will also receive notification of your child's sports house.

**Helpers in the Classroom:** We welcome, and greatly appreciate assistance in our classrooms. If you, a friend or a relative are able to help out some time, please do let us know. We will let you know appropriate timeslots for helping on the timetable we send out next week. Any person coming in to help out at school needs to undertake a Working With Children's Check. This can be applied for online through the NSW GOV website.

**Kindergarten Website:** The Kindergarten website will soon be active. Please log on to the school website and navigate to the Kindergarten website where you will find several photographs of our first week at school in our blog. The blog will be updated regularly so that you can gain an insight into your child's day at school. The Kindergarten website is also where you can submit absentee notes, send a message to your child's teacher and view any notes sent home.

**School App:** Please make sure that you have downloaded the school app as it is a great way to keep up to date with school news. Please refer to the school website for instructions on how to do this, and don't hesitate to ask should you have any problems.

The Broulee P & C Fundraising Facebook page is a good way of keeping up with what is happening in relation to the Parents and Citizens Association and the fundraising group within our school. They are always open to new members and ideas should you be at all interested. Our wonderful canteen, **Bengello Bites** also has a facebook page to keep you up to date with what is on offer in the canteen. They too are also appreciative of helpers.

**The Scoop:** Our school newsletter 'The Scoop' is sent out electronically every Tuesday to keep you up to date with what is happening throughout the school. If you are not receiving it, please do contact the front office.

Going Home Arrangements: Please find attached a 'Going Home' arrangements slip where you can let us know your child's going home arrangements. Please record if you usually collect your child at the front or back gate, if they catch a bus home with siblings or a bus buddy, or when and where they attend After School Care. At the end of each day we do our best to ensure your child is placed in the correct line, depending upon their arrangements. If you have a last minute change to plans please call the school office on 44716120 before 2:30pm to ensure your child receives their message on our afternoon 'message board' which is taken around to each class. We appreciate you returning this slip <u>as soon as possible</u> to ensure a smooth transition after school.

Please do let us know of any food allergies, health issues or any changes at home that may impact upon your child so that we can be supportive at school. Please don't hesitate to chat to us or send a message via the Kindergarten website, or leave a message at the front office for us to contact you if you wish to discuss anything with us.

Warm regards, Clare Dunn, Cathy West and Natalie Fairweather. 3/02/17

\*\*\*IMPORTANT\*\*\* Please do not send any nuts in your child's lunch, this includes peanut butter. Thank you for your understanding.



Dear Parents and Carers,

We are delighted to have the opportunity to teach your child in 2017. The children have all made a wonderful start to Kindergarten! We have been impressed at how comfortable they are in their new environment, with many of them choosing to play out with "the big kids" in other parts of the school during break time from the first day.

This year, there will be 3 Kindergarten classes. KD taught by Mrs Clare Dunn, KW taught by Mrs Cathy West and K/1F taught by Mrs Natalie Fairweather. The classes will maintain a close relationship and will join together for many activities, along with eating and playing together outside of the classroom.

Your child, \_\_\_\_\_\_ has been placed in Mrs Fairweather's class for the 2017 school year. Please bring your child along to the K/1F classroom on Monday morning to place his/her bag to be ready for the day. The K/1F classroom is currently located next to the iCentre as the new demountable classroom is yet to be delivered. We'll keep you informed of progress.

A reminder that our first break of the day is "Crunch and Sip" time. During this time, students throughout the school have a short break where they eat some fruit or vegetables and drink water. Please ensure that your child has something packed in their lunchbox specifically for "Crunch and Sip" and that there is water inside your child's refillable water bottle.

The children have been good at remembering to wear their hats each day. They will now be able to keep their hats in their tote trays to keep track of them easily. Please make sure that ALL of your child's belongings are labelled. This includes lunch boxes, lids, jumpers, hats and water bottles.

A timetable will be sent home next week to let you know when to dress your child in sports uniform, when library day is, and our other class routines. You will also receive notification of your child's sports house.

**Helpers in the Classroom:** We welcome, and greatly appreciate assistance in our classrooms. If you, a friend or a relative are able to help out some time, please do let us know. We will let you know appropriate timeslots for helping on the timetable we send out next week. Any person coming in to help out at school needs to undertake a Working With Children's Check. This can be applied for online through the NSW GOV website.

**Website:** The K/1F website will soon be active. Please log on to the school website and navigate to the K/1F website where you will find several photographs of our first week at school in our blog. The blog will be updated regularly so that you can gain an insight into your child's day at school.

This is also where you can submit absentee notes, send a message to your child's teacher and view any notes sent home.

**School App:** Please make sure that you have downloaded the school app as it is a great way to keep up to date with school news. Please refer to the school website for instructions on how to do this, and don't hesitate to ask should you have any problems.

The Broulee P & C Fundraising Facebook page is a good way of keeping up with what is happening in relation to the Parents and Citizens Association and the fundraising group within our school. They are always open to new members and ideas should you be at all interested. Our wonderful canteen, **Bengello Bites** also has a facebook page to keep you up to date with what is on offer in the canteen. They too are also appreciative of helpers.

**The Scoop:** Our school newsletter 'The Scoop' is sent out electronically every Tuesday to keep you up to date with what is happening throughout the school. If you are not receiving it, please do contact the front office.

Going Home Arrangements: Please find attached a 'Going Home' arrangements slip where you can let us know your child's going home arrangements. Please record if you usually collect your child at the front or back gate, if they catch a bus home with siblings or a bus buddy, or when and where they attend After School Care. At the end of each day we do our best to ensure your child is placed in the correct line, depending upon their arrangements. If you have a last minute change to plans please call the school office on 44716120 before 2:30pm to ensure your child receives their message on our afternoon 'message board' which is taken around to each class. We appreciate you returning this slip <u>as soon as possible</u> to ensure a smooth transition after school.

Please do let us know of any food allergies, health issues or any changes at home that may impact upon your child so that we can be supportive at school. Please don't hesitate to chat to us or send a message via the Kindergarten website, or leave a message at the front office for us to contact you if you wish to discuss anything with us.

Warm regards, Clare Dunn, Cathy West and Natalie Fairweather. 3/02/17

\*\*\*IMPORTANT\*\*\* Please do not send any nuts in your child's lunch, this includes peanut butter. Thank you for your understanding.

**Going Home Arrangements** (Front gate, back gate, bus, BELC After School Care, Hope Centre After School Care or Lakshman's After School Care on the school grounds)

Child's Name:	Class:
Monday:	
Tuesday:	
Wednesday:	
Thursday:	
Friday:	
	(Front gate, back gate, bus, BELC After School Care, man's After School Care on the school grounds)
Child's Name:	Class:
Monday:	
Tuesday:	
Wednesday:	
Thursday:	
Friday:	